Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

	PROGRAM COMMITTEE NAME: 
	Paralegal Studies Advisory Committee

	CHAIRPERSON:
	Rhonda Brashears

	MEETING DATE:
	9/22/11
	MEETING TIME:  
	12:00 p.m.
	MEETING PLACE:
	Library 113

	RECORDER:
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	PREVIOUS MEETING:
	April 13, 2011

	

	MEMBERS PRESENT

	List all members of the committee, then place an X in the box left of name if present

	
	NAME
	TITLE
	EMPLOYER INFO
	PHONE
	EMAIL

	   
	Janis Barnett
	CP
	AIG American General
	345-7335
	jbarnett@aigannuity.com

	X
	Jeff Blackburn
	Attorney
	Blackburn & Tisdell Lawyers
	371-8333
	Blackburn@ipoftexas.org

	X
	Rhonda Brashears
	CLA
	Underwood, Wilson, Berry, Stein & Johnson, PC
	379-0325
	Rhonda.Brashears@uwlaw.com

	
	Scott Brumley
	Potter County Attorney
	Potter County
	379-2255
	scottbrumley@co.potter.tx.us

	
	Jana Comerford
	AC Library Network
	Amarillo College
	371-5403
	jkcomerford@actx.edu

	X
	Kim Davis
	Dean, Continuing Education
	Amarillo College
	371-2912
	kddavis@actx.edu

	X
	Amy Dobberstein
	Paralegal
	Law Office of Chris Stewart, P.C.
	322-1251
	amy@chrisstewartlaw.com

	
	Ron Faulkner
	Workforce Training Coordinator
	Amarillo College
	335-4350
	rlfaulkner@actx.edu

	
	Melba Fenwick
	Judicial Paralegal
	United States District Judge
	324-2359
	melba_fenwick@txnd.uscourts.gov

	
	Shawn Fouts
	Dean-Career and Technical Education
	Amarillo College
	335-4352
	smfouts@actx.edu

	
	Sharla Fowler
	CP, TBLS
	Riney & Mayfield, LLP
	468-3222
	sfowler@rineymayfield.com

	
	Dr. Russell-Lowery-Hart
	Vice President for Academic Affairs
	Amarillo College
	371-5226
	rdloweryhart@actx.edu

	
	Keith Jones
	Attorney
	
	373-7857
	krjones@arn.net

	
	David Kemp
	Potter County Attorney & P-T Paralegal Studies Instructor
	Potter County
	379-2255
	davidkemp@co.potter.tx.us

	
	Dr. Paul Matney
	President
	Amarillo College
	371-5123
	jpmatney@actx.edu

	
	Gay Mills
	Office Administration Coordinator
	Amarillo College
	371-5099
	jgmills@actx.edu

	X
	Darin Mitchell
	Attorney
	Courtney, Countiss, Brian & Bailey, LLP
	372-5569
	d.mitchell@courtneylawfirm.com

	
	Jerry Moller
	Asst. Dean for Academic Programs
	Amarillo College
	371-5297
	jemoller@actx.edu

	X
	Bruce Moseley
	Paralegal Studies Coordinator
	Amarillo College
	371-5213
	bamoseley@actx.edu

	X
	Carl Mueller
	CLAS
	Law Office of Chris Stewart
	322-1251
	Carl@ChrisStewartLaw.com

	
	Carolyn Ottoson
	WTA&M Law Librarian
	West Texas A&M University
	651-2231
	cottoson@mail.wtamu.edu

	
	Cathy Peek
	CLA, TBLS
	Sprouse Shrader Smith
	468-3345
	cathy.peek@sprouselaw.com

	X
	Donna Pergrem
	Business Division Adviser
	Amarillo College
	371-5451
	drpergrem@actx.edu

	
	Rita Saldierna
	PLS, CLA
	Wolfram Law Firm
	372-3449
	rita@wolframlaw.com

	
	Don Sanders
	
	Sir Speedy Printing
	342-0606, Ext. 23
	don@sirspeedyamarillo.com

	X
	Regina Vieth
	
	Vieth Brothers
	355-3236
	reginavieth@sbcglobal.net

	X
	Luisa Vigil
	
	Legal Aid of Northwest Texas
	373-6808
	vigill@lanwt.org

	X
	Christopher Wrampelmeier
	Attorney
	Underwood, Wilson, Berry, Stein & Johnson, PC
	379-0392
	Chris.Wrampelmeier@uwlaw.com
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	AGENDA ITEM
	ACTION DISCUSSION INFORMATION
	RESPONSIBILITY

	Old Business:
	
	

	Approve Minutes of April 13, 2011 meeting
	The minutes were available for review.
	Luisa Vigil presented a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Regina Vieth seconded and the minutes were approved.

	Status of Lexis-Nexis
	
	

	Enrollment
	
	

	Continuing Business:
	
	

	Certificate Update
	
	

	
	
	

	New Business:
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Curriculum Decisions:
	
	

	Curriculum Change
	
	

	
	
	

	Other:
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	KEY DISCUSSION POINTS
	DISCUSSION

	Old Business:
	

	Approve Minutes of April 13, 2011 meeting
	The minutes were available for review.  Luisa Vigil presented a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Regina Vieth seconded and the minutes were approved.

	Status of Lexis-Nexis
	The status of Lexis was discussed at the last meeting.  Ms. Brashears told the committee that a decision was made to stay with Lexis-Nexis.  It is now a $40 fee paid by every student enrolled in a paralegal course.  Mr. Moseley told the committee that he is making sure that every class is using Lexis every week.  He said in a lot of cases, it is being used in place of the textbook, and that is justification for keeping Lexis.

	Enrollment
	Ms. Brashears told the committee that the paralegal studies enrollment numbers are up another 20 to 25 students.

	Continuing Business
	

	Certificate Update
	Since the last meeting, Mr. Moseley has gotten ABA’s approval for the eight-course certificate.  We currently have ten students already signed up for the certificate.

There has been a request for a substitution of one of the four required courses.  Before any request is submitted, Mr. Moseley asked the committee for their input on allowing substitutions.  Ms. Pergrem suggested that rather than allowing a substitution of one of the four required courses, that there could be credit by examination and/or experience.  Mr. Wrampelmeier said that every student could have a reason they couldn’t complete the degree, so rather than start substituting courses, he suggested that the student take a similar course at whatever institution they were close to and then have that transferred to AC to complete their degree.  He also suggested that substitutions should be pre-approved.  Ms. Pergrem asked if a continuing education class could be substituted.  Ms. Davis, Dean of Continuing Education, said there is a process in place at this time for transferring the continuing education to academic.

Mr. Moseley recommended that we do not make substitutions at this time.  The committee agreed.

	
	

	New Business:
	

	
	

	
	

	Curriculum Decisions:
	

	Curriculum Change
	Mr. Moseley told the committee that the Paralegal Studies curriculum has not been changed since 1999.  Due to other changes that have occurred at Amarillo College, he thinks we need to make some changes to the curriculum.  Most significantly, the Real Estate program has gone away, and the option for Real Estate Contracts will no longer be available. 

Mr. Moseley looked at seven ABA-approved Paralegal Studies curriculum in Texas and found they average around 65 hours.  AC requires 71-72 hours.  He feels that AC should be more in-line with other institutions.

When he looked at their requirements, the one thing he found was that AC requires four computer-related courses compared to the other institutions one computer-related course requirement.  The classes in question are Word Processing, Advanced Word Processing, Document Formatting, and Business Computer Applications.  Mr. Moseley said that he needed to meet with Gay Mills, Coordinator of Office Administration, Debbie Bailey, Instructor in Office Administration and former Coordinator for Paralegal Studies, and Carol Buse, CIS Department Chair, to get a better idea of what these courses cover and what they think might be overlapping.

Since Ms. Dobberstein recently completed her Paralegal Studies degree at Amarillo College, she was asked if she felt there was some overlap in these classes.  She said that she thought there was some overlap, but since she works in a law firm, she already had some knowledge that other students just beginning their career might not have.  

Ms. Brashears suggested considering cutting Legal Terminology, and Mr. Moseley and the other committee members thought it was a good idea.  She thinks we could give the students a more substantive class in Legal Terminology’s place.

Since Amarillo College has done away with the Real Estate program, this leaves a gap that could be filled with a Real Estate Law course.  Mr. Moseley gave the committee a copy of the Paralegal Division Compensation Survey Report which shows that 11.1% of paralegals work in a real estate related area.  He believes this is enough justification to add this course to the Paralegal Studies curriculum.  He thinks we could delete Advanced Civil Litigation and Legal Terminology, and add Business Organizations and Property.  

While the committee was discussing the courses that could be deleted, a question was asked regarding whether it is important to the student to have Criminal Law.  The consensus was “Yes”, they need to know the basic law, even if they never work in this area.  Mr. Blackburn stated that it has a way of committing people to the law.

The question was asked about how important Cognitive Skills for the Legal Profession was, and Ms. Brashears said that it was developed because it was the least passed part of the CLA exam.  She said the choices for this area were Cognitive Skills or a statistical analysis class.

After much discussion on the importance of various courses, Mr. Moseley told the committee that he and Ms. Brashears will get together and compose a couple of suggestions for a new curriculum.  These suggestions will be emailed to the committee before the next meeting so they can study the proposals and then make their decision at the meeting.
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